


JOHNSON COUNTY AUDITOR
JOHNSON COUNTY COURTHOUSE
#2 N, MAIN
CLEBURNE, TEXAS 76033
Telephone (817) 556-6305 ~ Fax (817) 556-6075

Steven E. Watson Jennifer R. Lyon
County Auditor First Assistant County Auditor

March 27, 2024

The Honorable Matt Wylie
Constable, Precinct One
Johnson County

3390 FM 1434

Cleburne, TX. 76033

RE: Auditor’s Report — FY24 Q2 Cash Count of Constable #1
Dear Constable Wylie,

Summary

In accordance with Local Government Code, 112 and 115, the Auditor’s Office performed a
surprise cash count of the Constable #1 Office till as of March 27" 2024. To accomplish the
audit, the Auditor’s office, alongside the clerk, manually counted the cash on hand in the till,
completing the cash log and reconciling the cash on hand to the receipt report.

Background

The primary mission of Johnson County’s Constable Office Precinct One is to professionally
serve all civil and criminal court dockets with diligence, enforcing all local, state and federal
laws with equal fairness. Constables specialize in the enforcement of Civil Law. They enforce
judgments rendered in civil cases, such as evictions, divorces, child custody and property
disputes; conduct seizures and coordinate the sale of personal property of defendants and apply
the proceeds of those sales towards judgements awarded to plaintiffs; and manage the sale of
property seized for non-payment of taxes.

Scope

To complete the regular audit procedures for the Constable’s Cash Receipts for this period.






FW: Approval Needed - FY24 Q2 Constable 1 Cash Count

Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.org>
Tue 02-Apr-24 3:45 PM
To:Kathy Rice <krice@johnsoncountytx.org>

Sw

From: Matt Wylie <mwylie@johnsoncountytx.org>

Sent: Tuesday, April 2, 2024 12:01 PM

To: Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.org>

Subject: Re: Approval Needed - FY24 Q2 Constable 1 Cash Count

Thank you and you have my approval
Matt Wylie

Constable Pct. 1
Johnson County

On Apr 2, 2024, at 11:06 AM, Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.org> wrote:

Here is a draft of your most recent cash count. Please review and respond.

SW

From: Kathy Rice <krice@johnsoncountytx.org>
Sent: Monday, April 1, 2024 8:20 AM

To: Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.org>
Subject: Approval Needed - FY24 Q2 Constable 2 Cash Count

Steve,

Attached is the Draft Letter for this audit.
Please forward for approval.

Thank you,

Kathy Rice

Audit Manager

Johnson County Auditor's Office
817-556-6953 x1618

KRice@JohnsonCountyTX.org.
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